CHAIR’S PANEL – 4.30 pm on Thursday 19th January 2006

Present:
Cllr. Mrs Shirley Lynch


Cllr G Titcombe

P. Chaplin, Development Control Manager

1.
KET/2005/1080 -
201 Rockingham Road, Kettering




Proposed extensions

The Panel were shown the plans, the Officer’s Report and photos of the site/neighbouring land.  The proposal was explained.  They were made aware of the representations from neighbours at Nos. 203 and 199 Rockingham Road, both of whom objected.

The Panel decided that this application should be referred to Committee.
Note to Case Officer: Please update report to include comments from the neighbour at No. 199 Rockingham Road, and a response in the planning considerations to the points raised.

2. KET/2005/1082 – 
Old Manor, 2 Main Street, Wilbarston




Alterations including new opening/window, 3 no. rooflights, alterations to glazing, new opening door, new floor to interior, damp proof, internal structural works to upper north west elevation; alterations for services

The Panel were shown the plans, Officer’s Report and photos from the site.  The proposal was explained.  They read the third party comments from the Parish Council, and from a local resident.  The details of the proposal were explained to the Panel, and it was pointed out that the earlier proposal for rooflights/sunpipe omitted all but one of these.

The Panel decided that this application should go before Committee.
Note to Case Officer: The planning application title (with the agreement of the applicant) needs to be altered to reflect what needs planning permission, i.e. extension and details of such.  (If in doubt refer to Senior Officer)

3.
KET/2005/1083 -
Old Manor, 2 Main Street, Wilbarston




Listed Building Consent: Alterations including new opening/window, 3 no. rooflights, alterations to glazing, new opening door, new floor to interior, damp proof, internal structural works to upper north west elevation; alterations for services
The Panel were shown the plans, Officer’s Report and photos from the site.  The proposal was explained.  They read the third party comments from the Parish Council and from a local resident.  The details of the proposal were explained to the Panel, and it was pointed out that the earlier proposal for rooflights/sunpipe omitted all but one of these.

The Panel decided that the Listed Building Consent application be referred to Committee.

Note to Case Officer: Please ask for the remaining roof light to be omitted.

Meeting closed at 5.00 pm.
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